BCS – Other Issues

February 20, 2004

To:
ALL EDCs  (E-Mail correspondence)
Re:
Request for Information Relating to Momentary Service Interruptions

To All EDCs: 
        The purpose of this letter is to request information relating to how your company defines and reports momentary service interruptions.  In conjunction with the recent notification you received from the Bureau of Consumer Services (BCS) relating to utility responses to BCS about customer-filed informal service complaints, BCS is now seeking to clarify certain information being supplied by utilities.  The Bureau has reviewed and analyzed utility responses to customer-filed quality of service informal complaints, and it appears that there may be a discrepancy in how each utility defines and reports momentary service interruptions.
        To assist BCS in securing uniform information in response to customer-filed informal quality of service complaints, please supply the following information:
       Provide your company’s definition of “momentary service interruption.” 
       BCS has previously requested that companies submit a two-year history of outages for an informal complainant’s service address.  BCS asked that the history be listed in chronological order showing the date, duration and cause of each outage.  Please advise BCS if this two-year history includes all outages the customer experiences, including momentary service interruptions as the term is defined by your utility.
       Please explain if your utility has the ability to report momentary service interruptions throughout your entire distribution area, or if you are only able to report momentary service interruptions in certain areas that have the equipment available to identify, track and report these types of interruptions.  If you are unable to report momentary service interruptions that occur on any part of your distribution system, please inform BCS that this is the case.
        If you are already supplying BCS with records that include all momentary service interruptions, we appreciate your effort.  We have found that this information often allows BCS to provide a full and complete investigation of the consumer’s complaint, and also is very useful when BCS discusses the utility dispute response information with the consumer.  If you are presently unable to provide records that include all momentary service interruptions, please let James Farley know that your company is not able to supply this information, as well as when you anticipate you will be able to begin supplying the information.  He can be reached by email at jafarley@state.us.pa or by telephone at 717-705-4029.
        Thank you in advance for your cooperation with this request.  We anticipate this information will assist BCS in attempting to resolve most service related problems at the informal level.
                                                Sincerely, 
 
                                                Dave Lewis, Chief 
                                                Customer Assistance and Complaints 
                                                Bureau of Consumer Services 
                                        
